
 

 

ALEPPO TOWNSHIP AUTHORITY 

MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 28, 2022 

 

Call to order 

Chairman Tim Merrill called the meeting to order at 4:30. Those in attendance were Glenn Baggley 

(joined the meeting at 5:05), Rich Zahrobsky, Dan O’Malley, Engineer Kevin Szakelyhidi and Solicitor 

Harlan Stone. Rick Starr was absent. 

 

Minutes 

Dan O’Malley made a motion to approve the March meeting minutes, Rich Zahrobsky seconded. The 

motion passed unanimously. 

 

Financials 

Rich Zahrobsky made a motion to ratify the prepaid water and sewer bill lists, Dan O ‘Malley 

seconded. The motion passed unanimously. Dan O’Malley made a motion to pay the water and sewer 

bill lists, Rich Zahrobsky seconded. The motion passed unanimously. Rich Zahrobsky made a motion to 

approve the financial reports for water and sewer. Dan O’Malley seconded. The motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Maintenance Supervisor’s report 

On file 

 

Engineer’s report 

Kevin S. reported a meeting took place between Sewickley and Aleppo regarding the debt service to 

Sewickley. 

 

Kevin S. reported the grant request to Senator Bob Casey for the Kilbuck Run watershed sewer project. 

Kevin reported it will be up to a year before hearing a response based on the past grants rewarded. 

 

Solicitor’s report 

Harlan Stone reported the easement and developers’ agreement for the waterline replacement for 203-

205 Industrial Park have been signed. The Fern Hollow sewer agreement is with the Sewickley Heights 

solicitor to be finalized and signed. 

 

Old business 

Bill Davis reported Sewickley Heights Manor received a detailed report from the leak detection 

company, the report showed no leaks on the privately owned line. 

 

New business 

Bill Davis asked permission from the board to replace a concrete pad at the Volunteer Fire Station of 

Aleppo during Authority work hours to save the Fire station money. Glenn Baggley made a motion to 

grant Bill Davis permission to replace the concrete pad on Authority hours, Rich Zahrobsky seconded. 

The motion passed unanimously.  



 

 

Nicole Harris reported the Authority received a request for donations to the Fire station and forwarded 

the request to the Board to consider. Tim Merrill requested the topic be put on the next month’s agenda 

for a motion. 

 

Executive Session 

The meeting went to executive session at 5:12 to discuss personnel. 

 

Regular session 

The meeting returned to regular session at 5:25. 

 

Adjourn 

Glenn Baggley made a motion to adjourn at 5:26, Rich Zahrobsky seconded. The motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Nicole Harris 

Secretary 

 

 

  

 


